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SUTHERLAND Tara

From: Susan King 
Sent: 07 January 2024 19:00
To: Planning Policy
Subject: Re: Oxford Plan 2040 ref SP13 Iffley Horse fields/Meadow Lane

Many thanks, please find table completed in reply below  
 
Susan King 
 
 

On 3 Jan 2024, at 10:21, Planning Policy <planningpolicy@oxford.gov.uk> wrote: 

  
Dear Mrs King,  
Thank you for taking the time to submit your comments. For your comments to be valid for 
consideration, we would need you to provide some additional information. This is to ensure 
we meet our statutory requirements for handling comments, and also for you to confirm 
your consent on how we use your personal information and contact you in future. We are 
unable to make use of anonymous submissions. Please reply with the completed table:  

Name (if different from submission)  Susan King 

Postal Address    Oxford 

Post Code    

Email Address (if different from submission)  As submission 

Are you happy for the first line of your address 
and postcode to be published with your 
response(s)? (Please select/underline one of 
the options)  

- 
No – Please obscure all personal details except 
my name and a non-specific address  
(e.g. Oxford).  

If you wish to be notified about the progress 
of the Plan following this stage, please 
select/underline one or more from the 
following options:  

I wish to be notified when the Council submits 
the Oxford Local Plan 2040 to the 
Government? YES 

I wish to be notified when the Inspector's 
report is published? YES 

I wish to be notified when the Oxford Local 
Plan 2040 is adopted? YES  

If you have any questions please email us at planningpolicy@oxford.gov.uk.  
Best wishes, 
Alex 
Planning Policy Team 
Planning Policy I Planning & Regulatory Services 
Oxford City Council I Town Hall I St. Aldate's I Oxford I OX1 1BX I planningpolicy@oxford.gov.uk I 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Susan King   
Sent: 02 January 2024 12:02 
To: Planning Policy <planningpolicy@oxford.gov.uk> 
Subject: Oxford Plan 2040 ref SP13 Iffley Horse fields/Meadow Lane 
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Dear Planning, 
Please remove SP 13 from the proposed Oxford Plan 2040. A development here in the middle of the 
Conservation Area would be extremely detrimental to the community. I list some reason against the 
development: 
1. Meadow Lane is designated a Quiet Route. Many people use it daily for walking, cycling and 
jogging. These numbers are greatly increased at the week-ends when whole families are out 
walking. 
2. A development here will change the nature of the Lane itself. Resurfacing will cause the loss of 
green verges and hedgerows and the wildlife therein; all that make it a village lane. 
3. The no car policy within the development will cause parking problems in Church Way which is the 
winding narrow road which carries all traffic to and from the village - it being a cul-de-sac. 
4. The village needs the green field now, more than ever since there is so much development in and 
around Oxford and indeed further along Meadow Lane there is proposed development. The 
destruction of a green field is the destruction of wildlife. The fields are lungs and we need to 
breathe. 
5. The Council is an elected body and should listen to the wishes of the electorate, not go blindly 
forward following its own agenda. There was considerable opposition to this development yet here 
it is still on the Proposed Oxford Plan 2040. I urge you to remove it. 
Yours sincerely 
Susan King (Mrs.) 
--  
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This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended 
solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. 
All communications sent to or from Oxford City Council may be subject to 
recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation. if 
you have received this email in error please notify the author by return 
email. 




